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SUBJECT/TITLE
An Act relating to railroads

SPONSOR
Rep. Jim Stewart

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban-County


X
Charter County
X
Consolidated Local



Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Local animal control

Requirement:
X
Mandatory
X
Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS  

BR 246 creates a new section of KRS Chapter 277 which requires animal control officers, when notified that an animal carcass is on a railroad's road, to notify the railroad company of the finding and instruct them that the carcass should be removed within 48 hours. If the carcass is not removed within 48 hours, the animal control officer may remove the carcass. If the animal control officer removes the carcass after the 48 hour time period has elapsed, the entity employing the animal control officer may charge the railroad company a fee, not to exceed $250, for disposing of the carcass.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of BR 246 on local governments is expected to be minimal. If an animal control officer is notified that an animal carcass is on a railroad's road, the measure requires the animal control officer to notify the railroad company and instruct them that they have 48 hours to remove the carcass. This will result in some administrative expense for those local governments that directly employ an animal control officer.

BR 246 also allows the animal control officer to go onto the railroad's road to remove and dispose of the animal carcass if it has not been removed within 48 hours, if they so choose. Animal control officers are not typically responsible for retrieving and disposing of animal carcasses. If the animal control officer removes and disposes of the animal carcass, BR 246 allows the entity that employs the animal control officer to charge the railroad company up to $250 for the removal and disposal. 

Animal control shelters typically dispose of animals that have been euthanized or died at the shelter, either through burial or incineration. Some animal control shelters contract for the disposal of animal carcasses with a private company.

The cost of burial for incidences covered under BR 246 would include the cost of retrieving the carcass and moving it to the burial site and the cost of the actual burial. The cost will vary depending on the location of the carcass and burial site, and the equipment used for the burial. The cost of incineration would include the cost of retrieving the carcass, transporting the carcass to the incinerator, and the incineration. Incineration cost will vary depending on the type, size and age of the equipment used. If the animal control shelter elects to charge the railroad a fee higher than the actual cost of removal and disposal as allowed in BR 246, up to $250, the local government would experience a net revenue gain.

While local governments will incur some expenses and may generate revenue as a result of BR 246, the number of incidences covered under BR 246 is expected to be small, resulting in a minimal statewide impact.

DATA SOURCE(S)
LRC Staff; Eric Blow, Jefferson County Animal Control;

Richard Tanner, Kentucky Magistrates Association;

Daviess County Humane Society
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